# THE ROAD RUNNER

MAFCA charter MARC region

NORTH WEST MISSOURI MODEL 'A' FORD CLUB



## **OFFICERS**

PRESIDENT; VICE PRES: John Osborn

SECRETARY;

Lyman Ridgeway Barbara Anderson

TREASURER;

Joy Osborn

Terry Richardson

Tim Osborn

PUBLICATIONS;

Bill Auch

CONCERNS; HISTORIAN; **Dorothy Wantland** 

Marcia Auch

# **AUGUST BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES**

7th

Sandi Shaw Terry Richardson

9th 19th Etta Ridgeway Eddie Griggs Bill Auch

27th

Lonnie Singleton Marcia Auch

29th

Eddie & Marilyn Griggs

### **CLUB ACTIVITIES**

Aug 6th. Clubs regular meeting at Lowmans Cafe Smithville 7PM.

Aug 11-12. Shrine Swap meet at the Woodlands, remember we have a spot so start looking for stuff to donate...

Aug 17th. Board meeting 7pm Boardwalk Library.

Breakfast Every Wed. at the Hi Vee Englewood and N Oak. Ice Cream Every Saturday Night At the Big Burger.

### DATES TO REMEMBER

Sept 8th. Edgerton Pioneer Days Parade.

Sept 15th South side Fall Festival Parade St Jo.

Sept 29th. Running with Bonnie & Clyde

Dec. 15th Christmas Party at the 36th St Cafe St. Joe

### FOR SALE

1929 TUDOR; Older restoration 500 miles on rebuild engine, new headlight reflectors, four new Firestone Tires black wall

816 296 7909 Charley Ishmael

It seems that the Bonnie and Clyde craze is making some of our members famous, or at least their cars, Both Lee Donius and Terry Richardson were asked to use their cars in a Bonnie & Clyde production, one at Weston and the other at St. Joe.

Those of you that missed the Picnic missed a wing dinger, the day started at 68 degrees, partly cloudy, a slight wind from the east made it feel that a wind breaker would have felt great. Warmed up nicely as the day progressed. When all of a sudden out of the North came that sound that makes all Model A owners blood pressure rise. Before long seventeen beautiful Model A's had arrived. Soon the HOT DOGS were on the rotisserie Chef Marcia and Bill did their best to get every one fed. With a full stomach we sat back and were serenaded by Sammie and his boys, THANKS A MILLION SAMMIE, you made the day. Also a great big THANK YOU to President t John who made all the arrangements.

At this printing Quenton Kerr is still a patient at the Veteran Hospital in Leavenworth, the good news is that all the test have been positive, Joyce hopes to have him home soon.

The CLUB received a THANK YOU CARD from Whiteridge Retirement Community with many of their residents singing it. At the conclusion of the Garage Sale Etta and Lyman took the unsold trinkets to them to be used for Bingo prizes.

BIG THANK YOU TO Terry and Peggy for their donation to the CLUB.

John needs lots of help with staffing the Shrine Swap Meet, DON'T LET HIM DOWN, SIGN UP!!!!

# Road Runner

We had a super garage sale, thanks to all who furnished, and a big THANK YOU to Lee and Sylvia for the use of their new home. As you can see it got real busy at times. The picture with the quilt shows salesman John, (the one with the hat) and Bill talking to the newest members of our club. Let me introduce to you Scott and Sylvia Forsen, they live at 205 N. Maple Ln. Smithville, Mo. 64089, Phone 816 866 4364 Cell 816 529 1452. This now gives us two Sylvia's.





Some Picnic picture's, What a great day. Who is that grumpy old guy at the hot dog machine?





